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When the year 2019 is still new, it is our delight to make new 
friends. 

After the opening of MPH1 as a badminton court on 5 Dec 2018, 
the Outreach Ministry welcomed Wen Yan and Kai Shi, our two 
new friends, to join us in the first game of the new year 2019 on 

2nd January. 
 
We played badminton, we 
played table tennis … 
… and then there was a 
“blackout” while the game 
was in progress. Someone 
brought in little candles to 
bring light into the 
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darkness, and cheers brightened up the faces as the Happy 
Birthday song rang out.  
 
Whose birthday was it? Ha ha … it was my birthday!  
 
I felt blessed to be surrounded by friends. They have been a 
blessing to me as I always felt joy to be with them and the joy of 
the Lord has been my strength for the ongoing outreach 
activities.  
 
As I enjoy my ministry work, I count my blessings and realise that 
God has always blessed me abundantly.  
 

 
Peggy Tan 

  


